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During the first week of the Easter Holidays, 50 students and 6 staff members went on the school's annual 

ski trip.  It was an incredible holiday full of memorable moments and memories created that will last a 

lifetime. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. Link to the latest video is: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S5ICxL8O7KM&cbrd=1 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and exciting 

St Josephs content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
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“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S5ICxL8O7KM&cbrd=1
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Theme of the Week – Discipleship 

To be a disciple of Jesus is not an easy thing to become and Jesus is fully 

aware of this. To live in the ways, He teaches us can at times mean we go 

without, or we don’t gain the full reward of our work. There is a cost to 

following Jesus and this cost is not just financial. It can be with our time, 

patience, knowledge and generosity. In the Gospel reading from Sunday, 

Jesus is asking us to think carefully about what is expected of us if we 

are to be His disciples. We have to love him totally and be really 

committed to living the way He has taught us – to love one another, to be 

forgiving and kind. The benefits make all the cost worthwhile. 

We are given many opportunities in our lives to do good and follow Jesus. 

Jesus uses the strong language in the Gospel reading to explain to the 

disciples, and the crowd, the cost of following him. He invites all those 

who choose to be his followers to put him first, even if it means upsetting 

family members and friends. Discipleship may be demanding but it is not 

impossible to do. If we make the right choices and have the courage to 

put our lives on the line for them, then God promises us enriched lives.  

The Gospel reading may seem harsh and extreme, but it is asking us to 

look at our attitude towards life and ensuring it is right. There is always 

a cost of discipleship, and the concept of commitment may seem difficult 

for us to understand. Choosing to follow Jesus can often cost us some 

difficulties in our family and social lives. While most of us are not called 

to renounce all our worldly goods, we are expected to hold lightly onto our 

possessions. Reflect on which of your possessions mean the most to you? 

Do you find it hard to admit that what you have in excess rightly belongs 

to those who have nothing? What can you do this week to share some of 

your abundance with someone in need? How can you be more Intentional 

and Prophetic to share what you have with others around you? 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 

This academic year (Year 7-11) in our duty to fulfil our vision as a Catholic Community, Listening Community 

and Learning Community; as per our Relationship, Sex and Health Education (RSHE) Policy, the RSHE of our 

school will follow the Ten: Ten programme. The Ten: Ten programme seeks to nurture spiritual growth, 

personal development and social responsibility by sharing inspiring, creative content through a Catholic 

lens. 

All parents are invited/ encouraged to log in using the details below to familiarise themselves with the 

content and have such necessary conversations at home to aid in the holistic education of their child. 

Username: Parent 

Password:stjosephs2024 

 

Any questions please do get in contact. 

Mrs Ossei-Brainoo 

RSHE/PSHE Lead 

j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk 

 

Medical Absences 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome (back) to St Joseph's for the new academic year! 

Please be aware that all medical absences from the last week of last half-term and the first week of this 

half-term will be unauthorised without medical evidence. This is per our Attendance Policy. 

Please be aware that if your child is unwell in school, we will make a decision whether to send them home, 

and this will be authorised.  

If you have planned a holiday, please email l.lungeanu@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk with an 

explanation, including the dates of absence and proof of the travel documentation (both outbound and 

inbound). This must be the original documentation and not the boarding pass.  

Having unauthorised absences will affect future Rewards trips and college/university applications. 

Thank you as always for your support in the education of your child/ren. 

Kind regards, 

Miss Lungeanu 

Attendance and Welfare officer 
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Year 7 News 
 

It has been a lovely start to their first few days at St Joseph's the Year 7s have done wonderfully well and 
we are all very proud and grateful to welcome them into our school. Please ensure that once the 
ParentPay logins and ClassCharts logins are received that this is done as soon as possible, this is to ensure 
as smooth a process as possible 
 
Have a lovely weekend 
Mr Cooper-Santos - Head of Year 7 
 

Year 8 News 

 It has been a lovely start for our Year 8s they have done exceptionally well, and it has been lovely to see 

so many happy and smiley faces this week. 

This is a gentle reminder that our Year 8 Welcome Evening will take place on Wednesday 10th September 

at 6:00pm in the Main Hall. We warmly encourage all parents and guardians to attend, as it will be a 

valuable opportunity to interact, share information, and support your child’s learning journey this 

academic year. We ask for parents to confirm your attendance on ParentPay.  

Have a lovely weekend all! 

Mrs Viegas - Head of Year 8 

Year 9 News 

I hope all of you had restful and enjoyable summer break. Let’s make sure we start the new term as we 

mean to go on.  

Mr Hunt – Head of Year 9 

 

Year 11 News 

Welcome back Year 11! I hope you had a restful and enjoyable summer break and are ready to embrace 

the exciting challenges and opportunities of the year ahead. 

We kicked off the new term with a whole school Mass on Friday, bringing our community together in 

reflection and celebration as we begin the academic year. 

As part of our commitment to supporting Year 11 through this important stage of their journey, we are 

holding a Year 11 Welcome Evening on Monday from 6:00pm to 7:00pm. This is a valuable opportunity 

for parents and carers to hear key information about the year ahead, including support for GCSEs. Please 

confirm your attendance via ParentPay. 

I'm looking forward to a fantastic year with our Year 11 students—let’s make it one to remember! 

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 11 
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Year 13 News 

Year 13 started strong this morning with many smiling faces and positive attitudes for the year 

ahead.  New timetables have been distributed and this year they will be having an hour of PE as well to 

get a bit of fresh air and exercise.  Year 13 Welcome Evening will take place next Monday 8th September 

from 6-7pm.  It is only a short meeting and will not overrun but attendance is compulsory for students 

and parents/carers as we will be going through, amongst other things, several very important dates and 

deadlines for the year ahead.  I look forward to seeing you there!  

Miss Stevens – Head of Year 13 

 

Clubs 
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Homework 

“The importance of homework to educational achievement cannot be denied. If pupils receive appropriate 

homework and do it on a regular basis over a five-year period, they will, in effect, be receiving the equivalent 

of at least one additional year of full-time education” ‘Improving Secondary schools’ 

At St Joseph, we believe that homework is important to: 

• Prepare for, consolidate and embed work covered in lessons to support learning; 

• Encourage responsibility for, and ownership of, learning through ‘flipped learning’ activities; 

• Enhance study skills e.g. planning, time management and self-discipline; 

• Broaden and extend the school curriculum; 

• Engage parental co-operation and support; 

 

Tips to help support your child with homework: 

• Regularly check Classcharts, ask them to show you completed homework against ClassCharts 

assignment. 

• Create a homework schedule: A schedule can help your child stay organized and keep track of 

what's due.  

• Choose a homework area: Pick a dedicated place for homework and gather the necessary supplies.  

• Limit distractions: Turn off electronics and put away cell phones to help your child focus.  

• Motivate your child: Alternate motivators, such as "homework then computer" or "homework then 

a favourite video". Use positive words of encouragement when your child is working well 

Homework Expectation 

Each subject gives specific guidance to students regarding homework expectations. Below are the minimum 

general homework expectations. 

Key Stage 3 

• Maths, English, Science, RE – once per week for 10 -30 mins 

• History, Geography, MFL, History, Art, Computing, Music, Technology, Drama fortnightly 10-30min 

Key Stage 4 

• All subjects once per week for 30 mins 

Key Stage 5 (Flipped Learning) 

• Sixth Form students are required to match every hour of lesson time with an hour of independent 

study outside of the classroom. 

• Flipped homework should form the basis of the tasks, enabling students to prepare for their next 

lessons and use their knowledge to develop deeper understanding and practice the associated 

skills. 
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EAL NEWS 
 (English as an Additional Language) 

 

 
 

Back to school tips  

We are excited to welcome all our students back and we hope this new school year 

will bring lots of learning and growth. 

These are few tips to ensure your child is set up for a successful year.  

• Please stay connected and collaborate with teachers; by staying 

informed, you can stay up to date on your child’s linguistic and academic 

progress. Understanding what is going on in school will give you a better 

idea of how you can support your child at home. Coordination and 

partnership between the school and home helps children thrive and 

succeed. If language is an issue when communicating with your child's 

teachers, let the school know the language that you feel most 

comfortable with. I am always happy to help email J.Ura@st-

josephs.slough.sch.uk 

• Supporting learning at home is vitally important to your child’s view of 

education and achievement. Click here to read our homework policy and time 

table  

• Reading for pleasure has been positively linked with an increase in the 

following literacy-related benefits for children:  

o Reading attainment, phonics and writing ability 

o It increases the learners’ exposure to language.  

o It can consolidate previously learned language.  

Please encourage your child to read for pleasure; your library is one of the 

most important resources in your community, and anyone can use it. You 

and your family will find books, videos, music, newspapers, computers, 

and much more for your child and you — for free!  Chick below to find 

information about Slough Libraries  

 

https://www.st-josephs.slough.sch.uk/home/catholic-ethos/homework-timetables/
https://www.st-josephs.slough.sch.uk/home/catholic-ethos/homework-timetables/
https://www.slough.gov.uk/libraries/about-slough-libraries
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